
 

The Honorable President and        September 21, 2021 

Members of the City Council 

City Hall, Room 400 

 

Position: Support 

 

The Department of Real Estate is reporting on 21-0089 City Property - Naming the Property, Located at 

Ward 6, Section 9, Block 1318, Lot 2 (also known as 199 North Caroline Street), to be the Dante 

Barksdale Square. The purpose of this legislation is to rename a part of N. Caroline Street after Dante 

Barksdale, a Safe Streets worker who tragically lost his life in January 2021, in an effort to preserve and 

celebrate his legacy. 

The Department of Real Estate foresees no direct fiscal or operational impact from City Council Bill 21-

0089 and supports the passage of this legislation. 

 

CC: Celeste Amato, Chief of Staff, Comptroller’s Office 

       KC Kelleher, Director of Communication, Comptroller’s Office 

       Nina Themelis, Mayor’s Office      

Andy Frank, Real Estate Officer 

Department of Real Estate, Room 304, City Hall 

21-0089- City Property - Naming the Property 


